November 13, 2001

Nelle Couret, Stripes

To all of the PAC people:

I'm new at this but please bear with me...

  
The meeting started swimmingly with a warm welcome (which was incidentally the first item on the agenda) and everyone introduced themselves very quickly ensuring that I will remember no one's name. Then the meeting facilitator was volunteered (involuntarily, she might add). 

  
There was talk about compiling a list of short term requests and goals to be considered by Madame President Shirley Tilghman and simply a general consensus to win her affection (which would mean more cool stuff for PAC!!!) Some requests were to sand the floors of Wilcox and getting storage places. 185 Nassau is making van runs to ABC and a costume company (uh...my memory is foggy here)?

  
A credit card program was mentioned. A "young person who has nothing important to do" is needed to make this happen. This was my first meeting so I didn't really know what y'all were talking about.

 
On a sad note, the Wym'on stage apology thing is basically that the show is cancelled and they are sorry.  :( ...but all is not lost! STRIPES and MUSE are trying to use that weekend at Frist for their shows (come see them both!) at 7 and 9pm respectively.

  
Media Services is giving PAC some old junk I think. Projectors? Slides? Ladies' hosiery? But seriously, all the stuff will be kept in Intime. 

  
Are ticket prices too high? The debate continues... The prices for performances (and food at frist, and the u-store, and Princeton in general!) could be a cost barrier for students. The suggestion is to request more "STUDENT EVENTS ELIGIBLE" tickets through Passport to the Arts. I put it in quotes because it is apparantly very important that you DON'T call them Tiger Tickets. 

  
Another suggestion was to have these events subsidized. This was looked into last year and found to be a bad idea. Suggestions for keeping down the costs of production for the groups was making costumes a shared group thing so that the group doesn't have to eat the cost of items which they are "keeping" for themselves. 

  
Finally, the weekends to be reserved for next year are being chosen by people in PAC who I don't know. Why so far in advance? That's what everyone seems to be wondering. 

Okay! Three cheers for all this serious official business. On second thought, how about I just end this inordinately long email. :)

Please excuse all typose and misepllings.

--Nelle Couret '04 (Stripes)

